
Clovis  Christian  Ministerial  Alliance 
Minutes of the Meeting of Thursday, February 7, 2013,  8:30 a.m. 

 
Present : Keath Baskett (FUMC), Scott Blazek (Immanuel Lutheran), Wayne Boydstun (Parkland Baptist), Art 
Brewer (Ch. of the Brethren), Curtis Brewer (Ch. of the Brethren), Ken Caldwell (Clovis New Life AoG), Joe 
Callahan (St. John's Baptist), Joyce Davies (Habitat), Jon Forrest (First Christian Ch.), Richard Gomez (Lighthouse 
Mission), Kathy Hammill (Central Baptist), Bruce Kirby (Parkland Baptist), Bonita Knox (Trinity Lutheran), Gale 
Landrum (American Red Cross), Lemuel Perry (Bethel AoG),   
John Rollinson (St. James' Episcopal Church), Shirley Rollinson (ENMU Religion Program), Dick Ross (Central 
Baptist), Scott Seymour (Trinity UMC), Larry Tittle (21

st
 St. CoC), Darrell Underwood (Servant's Heart Chapel) 

 

Scripture Meditation : Scott Blazek (for the Last Sunday after the Epiphany), with a focus on the Transfiguration. 
 

Minutes of last Month's Meeting : Shirley Rollinson 
 

Treasurer's Report : Jim Kelly    balance of  $ 168.01 
 

Old Business : 

1. Good Friday Service - Jon Forest offered First Christian Church as the venue, with the First Christian Music 
team.  Curtis Brewer and John Rollinson will organize the Task Force.  The offering to be shared equally 
between the Lighthouse Mission,  Matt 25,  and the Salvation Army. 

 

New Business : 
1.  Planning for other community services during the year - Curtis Brewer suggested a committee be formed. 
2. National Day of Prayer Coordinator - Scott Seymour informed us that Sabrina Farmer is moving out of the area. 

Br. Seymour suggested that Kathy Hammill might be willing to take on the job; but she would be out of town on 
that day. Br. Seymour also asked that churches each choose someone to represent their church to help with 
the organization. 
 

Announcements from Churches and other Christian Organizations :  
1. Kathy Hammill circulated a flyer for "Greif Share" - a 13-week seminar and support group for people who are 

grieving the death of someone close to them. To be held at Central Baptist Church, Wednesdays, 6-8pm, 
starting February 20. Cost is $15 for the workbook, optional dinners, 5-6pm,  $3 each. 

2. Larry Tittle circulated a flyer for "No Debt No Sweat" seminars, February 17-18. 6pm, at W. 21
st
 St Church of 

Christ.  
3. John Rollinson circulated details of "Relay for Life" which was featured in the Clovis Magazine  
4. Curtis Brewer announced the Black History Empowerment Rally, February 23, at the Church of the Brethren 
5. Joyce Davies announced that Habitat for Humanity hopes to finish their current house by the end of February. 
6. Scott Seymour reminded us that Habitat for Humanity is looking for committee members to work as 

coordinators for local churches. Please ask interested people to contact Scott  757-218-4295 
7. Gale Landrum announced that the Red Cross is looking for volunteers.  The Red Cross office is in the Matt. 25 

Building.  Contact 575-622-4370  or   575-420-1573 
 

Special Presentation : 
1.    The Men's Program of the Lighthouse Mission  (the only Program approved to take men in from the 

Corrections Department). The men currently in the program gave their testimonies and presentations. 
 

Closing Prayer :  John  Rollinson 
+  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  + +  +  +  +  +  

 

Next Meeting : Thursday, March 7, 2012, 8:30 a.m. 
 

Reminder of opportunities for Weekly fellowship and spiritual growth : 
• Pastors' Bible Study, Tuesdays, 8:00-9:00 a.m. at the Java Loft, 21st & Prince 
• Pastors' Prayer Meeting, Fridays, 7:30-8:30 a.m. at Bethel Assembly of God, 1521 N. Norris 
 

"Let us hold fast the confession of our hope without wavering, for He who promised is faithful; and let us consider how to 
stimulate one another to love and good deeds, not forsaking our own assembling together, as is the habit of some, but 
encouraging one another; and all the more, as you see the day drawing near."      
 Hebrews  10:23-25 


